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‘The Broadlands Bulletin’
Term 3

Week 8 - Friday 16 September

Ruma Tahi
PJ Aranui

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Israel Wills

For showing perseverance when learning your poem.
John Stoddart

For your progress in reading. It is always wonderful to hear your expressive reading.

Ruma Rua
Tyson-John Werahiko

For outstanding progress with your reading and the strategy you use when you get to a
tricky word.

Bria Manville
For your school spirit and support of your peers in the school speech finals.

Aiden Wills
For your school spirit and support of your peers in the school speech finals.

William Carston
For your school spirit and support of your peers in the school speech finals.
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Ruma Toru
Manaia Aranui

Welcome to Broadlands School.
Ella Thorpe

For your consistent enthusiasm and effort being a Jump Jam Leader.
Charlotte Halliday

For your organisation and self-management skills when working in your Maths group.

Ruma Wha
Colton Thompson

For the perseverance you demonstrated when reciting your nursery rhyme. You showed
courage and resilience.

Ari Riddle
For the perseverance you demonstrated when reciting your nursery rhyme. You showed

courage and resilience.
Stevee Cocks

For the perseverance you demonstrated when reciting your nursery rhyme. You showed
courage and resilience.

Forthcoming Events - Term 3:
Thursday 22 September - Cluster Winter Sports

Wednesday 21 September - Mathsmatters Competition, Taupo (four teams of three)
Thursday 22 September - BOT Meeting #6, 6.00pm

*** Wednesday 28 September - Calf & Pet Day ***

Friday 30 September - Teacher only Day - School closed

The complete list at this time

From the Desk of the Tumuaki - Ngā mihi nui, ki a koutou



Masking Down

What a relief to hear on Monday that mask wearing within schools is now not required by
the Ministries of Education and Health (although this remains optional should a
child/family wish that). What a difference it makes here!

As a school, we have done so well by showing a great commitment to the well-being of
our community and patience along this unfortunate but necessary journey.

Thank you to you all for your support over the last two plus years!

At school, we will continue to follow good hygiene practices (including sanitising hands
and tissue usage) and classroom ventilation.

Absentee - Communication

Communicating with us/Office that your child(ren) is/are going to be away from school is
so important. If not done, then the time taken by Kasey/Office to contact you can be
excessive. So please…

● Phone, text or email absentees by 9.30am daily
● Provide a reason (which is a legal requirement)

Thank you for your cooperation here.

Speech Night

Congratulations to all finalists for their outstanding speech presentations at Speech
Night on Monday 12 September.

The results from our adjudicator are as follows:

Year 4
1st & Claire Acres Speech Trophy - Owen Waller 2nd - Jade Hirst & 3rd - Conan Wills

VHC- Bria Manville

Year 5



1st - Tayla O’Reilly 2nd - Charlotte Halliday & 3rd - Scarlette Mikkelson
VHC- Paris Hirst, Krystal Cocks, Rico Riddle & Ruby Busst

HC- Jessie-Lee Williamson,Tyrone Saunders, Kahlia Wanakore & Alise Martelli
C- Cullen Phillips & Casey O’Reilly

Year 6
1st & Claire Acres Speech Trophy - Jeremy Waller 2nd - Kyren Goodhead & 3rd - Chloe

Hayes
VHC- Hunter Anglesey

HC- Ellie Manville, Alexis Janson, Lisa Purvis & Charm Matika
C- Joe Copsey & Jadyn Young

Congratulations to:
Year 1 Nursery Rhymes

1st -; Laura Clarkin 2nd - Estelle Bullock & 3rd Equal - Indy Sheely & Harrison Carston
VHC - Evelyn Hay, Luke Allan & Cheyne Te Moni
HC - Flynn Reid, Amelia McDonald & Solenn Bell

C - Heneriata Reedy-Thompson, Ari Riddle, Colton Thompson & Flynn Shaw

Year 2 Poems
1st  - ; Jade O’Reilly 2nd - Lucy Martelli 3rd Equal - Bradyn Fitzgerald & Emma

Snowdon
VHC - Kruden Wills & Jade Werahiko

HC - Annalise Purvis & Ruby Wills
C - Israel Wills, John Stoddart, Mackenzie Peyroux, Grace Cowan & Sophia Montero

Year 3 Speeches
1st Equal-; Maria Stewart & William Carston, & 3rd - Oliver Shaw

VHC - Riley Riddle, Emma McDonald, Zachariah Wills, Aiden Wills & Tyson-John
Werahiko

HC - Edison Long, Brendon Busst & Eden Gallacher
C - Lucian McCormick

Celebrating another success!



As the Year 5 and Year 6 winners on Speech Night, Tayla and Jeremy represented
Broadlands School at the Cluster Speech Competition held at Waikite Valley School on
Tuesday 13 September.

Tayla was placed 1st! As a Year 6, Jeremy was placed 2nd! Well done team!

Mathsmatters Teams

On the evening of Wednesday 21 September, Broadlands School will be sending four
teams (our most ever) to the annual Mathsmatters (problem solving) competition to be
held at Taupo Intermediate School.

Congratulations to the following mathematicians for their selection:

Year 5 / Team 1: Alexander Montero, Levi Amoamo & Jessie-Lee Williamson

Year 5 / Team 2: Cullen Phillips, Bailey Shaw & Casey O’Reilly

Year 6 / Team 1: Kyren Goodhead, Ella Thorpe & Grace Long

Year 6 / Team 2: Jeremy Waller, Chloe Hayes & Lisa Purvis

Thank you to Miss Cordell and Mrs Lynch for preparing our teams for this tough
competitive challenge!

Cultural Festival



Our Junior and Senior Kapa Haka Performance Groups performed exceedingly well today!
We were all so very proud! Thank you also to those who were able to support us today
and of course, to Matua Grant!.

Today, and over the coming week, we will share a few videos and photos of the
performances.

, PTA Raffle Ticket Fundraiser

The PTA has organised a raffle to coincide with this year’s Calf & Pet Day.

One or two books have been sent out with EACH family last week.

You will have until Thursday 15 September to sell your allocation of tickets as the raffle
will be drawn at the Calf & Pet Day on Wednesday 28 September.

If you have sold your tickets, could money and ticket butts please be brought into the
Office. If you are unable to sell your allocation, please return any unsold tickets to the
Office ASAP so that they can still be sold.

Grocery Raffle



The PTA would greatly appreciate donations for the grocery raffle. Two or more non-
perishable items per child brought to the office by Friday 16 September.

The PTA appreciates your support.

Have a lovely weekend!

Graeme

Broadlands School

Reporoa Cluster Winter Sports 2022

Kia ora, Broadlands Parents/Caregivers & Whānau,
We have our annual Cluster Winter Sports coming up.

Date:
Thursday 22 September

Venues:
Reporoa Primary School (Years 1-3)
Reporoa College (Years 4-6)

Events:
The students in Years 1-3 will be divided into teams and will be playing a variety of games and
sports.



The students in Years 4-6 will be divided into teams playing a variety of sports (Soccer, Relays,
Scatter Ball and Change Soccer).

Transportation:
The two buses will depart Broadlands School at 9.20 am with the first event starting at 10.00am.
We will arrive back at Broadlands School by approximately 2.30pm.

Clothing & Equipment:
✓ School CTL sports top & shorts provided (these MUST be returned at the end of the day

and NOT taken home)
✓ Warm hat (black school hat)
✓ Warm top (black thermal/School polar fleece/sports hoodie)
✓ Sports shoes
✓ Medication (if required)

Food & Drink:
Sufficient food and drink (water is best) needs to be provided for morning tea and lunch. Highly
sugared food or drinks should NOT be brought along.

Parental Supervision:
Although our groups do move from activity to activity very responsibly, if you are available to
supervise the team your child is in, then your assistance would be greatly appreciated. ☺

If you are able to help supervise a team, please email
debra@broadlands.school.nz or emma@broadlands.school.nz with your

name and your child’s name.

We look forward to seeing you there on the day.

Debra Lynch and Emma Cordell
Health & PE Co-ordinators

NETBALL SUMMER SERIES- with Reporoa Rugby Club incorporating netball next year
we've an early Summer Series opportunity for Years 1 - 6. This is a great way for kids,

both girls and boys, to have an introduction to the game, meet new people and have a run
around mid week for an 8wk period. Subs will be minimal to cover registration fees.
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For more details or to register your players interest please contact Tracey Heads 021 262
0330





`



Ka kite ano
Graeme, Debra, Traleenah, Jess, Emma, Joanne, Sophie, Lucy, Matua Tenia, Karla, Halei,

Maureen, Kate & Kasey



PLEASE SUPPORT THOSE WHO SUPPORT US!


